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Greensboro Selectboard 
June 27, 2017 

Meeting Minutes 
 
 

SELECTBOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Susan Wood, Peter Romans, Michael Lapierre  

SELECTBOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:	Judy Carpenter, Sean Thomson 
OTHERS PRESENT: Kim Greaves  
CALLED TO ORDER:  6:00 PM 

 
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 

1. Stormwater Water Quality Support Letter 
2. Pigs in Greensboro Bend 

 
HIGHLAND LODGE LIQUOR LICENSE 

Susan explained that this liquor license was for a wedding that was to happen on the “lake side” of 
the road so it was in addition to the previous outside consumption license approved last month.  
A motion was made to approve said license from Peter Romans, and seconded by Michael Lapierre, 
approved unanimously. 
 
SAND AGREEMENT 

Dennis Demers has offered to reduce the cost of winter sand by $.40 for a partial pre-payment to 
enable him to remove the over burden at his gravel pit.  The price of $5.90 was reduced to $5.50 for 
approximately 4,000 yards.  

A motion was made to approve the agreement with Dennis Demers for 4,000 years of winter sand at 
the price of $5.50 per yard by Peter Romans, seconded by Michael Lapierre, approved 
unanimously. 
 
STORMWATER WATER QUALITY SUPPORT LETTER 

Peter Romans presented a letter to support a grant being written to alleviate storm water runoff.  
This letter would be added to a grant application. 
A motion was made to sign this letter to be added to the grant application by Peter Romans, 
seconded by Michael Lapierre, approved unanimously 
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PIGS IN GREENSBORO BEND 

Michelle LaFlam, Executive Director of the Four Seasons of Early Learning sent an email regarding 
a pig that has run loose on Main Street in Greensboro Bend.  It also has been wandering across the 
road outside the fence of the day care, along with digging into the compost.  It has damaged her 
personal property as well as others and she would like to have something done.  Greensboro has an 
Animal Control Ordinance which defines nuisance animals, along with a fine structure.  Also, there 
is a State statute that defines animals running at large.  Kim Greaves prepared a Control Notice for 
the Board’s review.  After discussion the following motion was made: 
The letter from Michelle LaFlam, along with Greensboro’s Animal Control Ordinance and the 
Control Notice will be sent to William Davies, of May and Davies, Greensboro’s Town Attorney 
for review and editing.  Once the Control Notice has been edited by Mr. Davies and it comes back 
into the office, the members of the Selectboard will come in and sign the document.  Then this 
Control Notice will be forwarded on to the Hardwick Police Department. 

Said motion was made by Michael Lapierre and seconded by Peter Romans, approved unanimously. 
A motion to enter into executive session was requested at 6:45 pm.    The board exited executive 
session at 7:53 pm, with no action taken. 
A motion was made by Peter Romans, and seconded by Michael Lapierre to adjourn at 7:53 pm, 
approved unanimously. 
 
 
ADJOURNED:    7:53 PM 
Respectfully Submitted: Kim Greaves 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

       
 

 
 

 
 

 


